



February 12, 2019

## Joint Letter to Urban-Suburban Program Superintendents From Regional Transit System and the Rochester City School District

Dear Superintendents,

Thank you for sharing your input regarding the coming changes to the public transit system in Monroe County. We understand your concerns and take them seriously. Regional Transit Service (RTS) and the Rochester City School District (RCSD) met recently to discuss the impact of Reimagine RTS on the transportation needs of the school district, including the Urban-Suburban Program. The purpose of this letter is to ensure you that we will have a solution in place to meet the transportation needs of your students.

There will be no changes to the public transit system until the summer of 2020. We will be in touch well in advance to provide information to you and your students on what changes will be made, when they will be made, and what the new solutions will look like in certain areas of the community.

Thank you again for your input. If at any time you have ideas or questions to share, please direct those to Miguel Velazquez at <a href="mailto:mvelazquez@myrts.com">mvelazquez@myrts.com</a> for RTS or Michael Schmidt at <a href="mailto:michael.schmidt@rcsdk12.org">michael.schmidt@rcsdk12.org</a> for RCSD.

Sincerely,

Bill Carpenter

Chief Executive Officer

Regional Transit Service

Daniel G. Lowengard

Interim Superintendent

Rochester City School District